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To: Mayor and Village Council

From: Maria T. Aguilar, Village Manager

Date: May 28, 2015

SUBJECT: CONSIDERATION OF CITIZENS’ ADVISORY COMMITTEES

Background:
During the annual review of established Citizens’ Advisory Committees on April 23, 2015, the Village
Council directed the Village Manager to bring back additional information for Council consideration with
regard to the meetings, attendance and activities of the established Citizens’ Advisory Committees and
the Historic Preservation Commission.

The Village currently has six established citizens’ advisory committees in addition to the Local Planning
Agency and the Historic Preservation Commission. The six citizens’ advisory committees were
established by resolutions at times when assistance was needed to research and provide recommendations
on specific topics or to meet Comprehensive Plan Requirements. The established citizens’ advisory
committees are:

 The Achievable Housing Citizens’ Advisory Committee
 The Landscape Advisory Committee
 The Near Shore Water Regulation Citizens’ Advisory Committee
 The Parks and Recreation Citizens’ Advisory Committee
 The Water Quality Improvement Citizens’ Advisory Committee
 The Islamorada Youth Council

The resolutions establishing the committees have been amended from time to time to address such issues
as number of members, disqualification of members, quorum requirements, meeting frequency and to
provide for annual reviews. For the purposes of the current discussion, the Youth Council information
will not be included in the Analysis section of this communication.

Historically, the Village has established various committees and task forces that were subsequently
dissolved following completion of their objectives. Some examples include the Land Acquisition
Advisory Committee from 1999 to 2013, the CDBG Advisory Task Force from 2002 to 2008, Charter
Review Committees in 2002 and 2006, a Citizens’ Financial Advisory Committee in 2011, a Solid Waste
Task Force from 2012 to 2013, a Planning and Development Services Task Force in 2013, an Audit
Committee in 2013, a Village Attorney Recommendation Committee in 2013 and a Community Character
Task Force 2014. Currently, there is an established Citizens’ Advisory Task Force for the CDBG Program
composed of members of the Achievable Housing Citizens’ Advisory Committee and its staff liaison; the
Task Force will sunset on the date of the grant program close-out.
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Analysis:
Membership and disqualification: All five committees are comprised of ten members; all members must
be residents of Islamorada. Village Council Members appoint two members to each committee in May of
each year for a one-year term. Committee members and HPC members may be replaced without cause at
any Regular Village Council Meeting. Members are disqualified if they are absent without justification
for three consecutive meetings; the determination of whether an absence is justified is at the discretion of
the Chair of the committee or the staff liaison.

Meeting frequency: The Landscape Advisory Committee resolution provides that meetings shall be held
monthly or as frequently as deemed necessary to complete their goals. The other four committee
resolutions provide for meetings to be held quarterly or as frequently as necessary to complete their goals.
The resolution language recognizes that flexibility in the number of meetings is necessary to facilitate the
functions of each committee.

Attendance logs for the past two years are provided as Exhibit “2” for a review of meeting frequency,
current membership and attendance. Following is a brief analysis of each committee.

Achievable Housing Citizens’ Advisory Committee (AHCAC)

The AHCAC is a ten-member committee established in 2004 as the Workforce/Affordable Housing
Citizens’ Advisory Committee to identify and protect existing workforce and affordable housing; provide
input regarding incentives for encouraging protection of workforce and affordable housing; make
recommendations regarding the preservation and enhancement of workforce and affordable housing and
make recommendations for expenditures associated with preserving this supply.

During the past year or two, the committee advocated for the Village to pursue a CDBG grant for
wastewater connections, encouraged establishment of a down payment assistance program and reviewed
sites in the Village for affordable housing. The Village was awarded a $700,000 grant, and members of
the AHCAC serve on the requisite Citizens’ Advisory Task Force for the CDBG. The committee has
recently reinvigorated it efforts and held an April workshop attended by stakeholders throughout the
Monroe County.

With the improvements in the economy, affordable and workforce housing is a topic which many local
governments are once again considering, including Monroe County.  Maintaining the Village’s AHCAC
would be helpful in coordinating with the County and other agencies as solutions are identified and
implemented. Over the past six months, the AHCAC has held regular monthly meetings and has
promoted intergovernmental involvement in housing issues within Monroe County.

Landscape Advisory Committee
The Landscape Advisory Committee was established in 2003 to provide input and to participate in issues
related to landscaping, projects involving landscaping, and to assist with the selection and location of
plants used in projects and landscape design.

The Landscape Committee holds meetings on an as-needed basis and has held an average of six meetings
per year during the past two years. The committee currently provides quarterly landscape award
nominations. Members of the committee host a booth at community events to provide information and
give away native plants.   The committee is currently working on a project to cultivate specialized native
plants for the Key Tree Cactus property.



Page 3 of 4

If the Landscape Committee were to be dissolved as an advisory committee of the Village, the members
might better function as a “master gardeners club” where they could gather without having to meet
quorum or notice requirements.  A master gardener structure might attract more members.  The Village’s
Environmental Resources Manager, who currently serves as liaison to the Landscape Committee, could
continue to be involved with the group in its new form.

Near Shore Water Regulation Citizens’ Advisory Committee (NSWRCAC)
The NSWRCAC was established as an ad hoc committee in 2002 to provide implementation advice
relating to the recommendations made by the Near Shore Water Regulation Citizens’ Advisory
Committee in May 2002. The committee’s responsibilities are to assist with the development of priorities
relating to near shore water regulation improvements and to help the Village maintain momentum and
focus on implementing the original committee recommendations.

The committee was instrumental in the adoption of Ordinance 02-30, prohibiting diving and snorkeling
within navigable canals and within 300 feet of improved shorelines during lobster mini season. The
committee assisted with the planning and implementation of the installation of the 300 foot “no wake”
buoy markers. The committee worked with Monroe County to designate and mark seagrass flats that
extend beyond Village jurisdiction and successfully lobbied for the Pump-Out program to include the
boats anchored off Islamorada’s coastline.

Marine resources was added to the responsibilities of the Parks and Recreation Director at the beginning
of FY 2014-2015, and he serves as the NSWRCAC staff liaison. The Parks and Recreation Director is
now responsible for maintaining the 300 foot “no wake” buoys, monitoring the County Pump-Out
program and addressing new issues that may arise with regard to new near shore water regulations at
county, state and federal levels. With the new marine resources function of the Parks and Recreation
Director, allowing him time to work with the NSWRCAC would be prudent before any decision on
dissolution of the NSWRCAC is made.

Parks and Recreation Citizens’ Advisory Committee (P&RCAC)
The P&RCAC was established in 2000 to periodically review programs, scheduling, fee structures and
maintenance of parks within the Village jurisdiction. The current function of the committee is to continue
to provide recommendations regarding park facilities, programs and activities. A full range of parks and
recreation programs, camps and activities have been made available at Founders Park. As public input is
received, new programs and activities are considered and, when deemed appropriate, added to the current
programming.

The committee’s membership includes individuals with interests in community and non-profit groups
such as Friends of the Pool, the Islamorada Foundation, an informal dog park group and the Monroe
County School District. The committee is instrumental in bringing these community groups together and
achieving consensus when making recommendations. Because the Village’s parks and recreation
function serves the needs of the public and the Village’s residents, preserving the P&RCAC would help
ensure the needs of the community are being met.

Water Quality Improvement Advisory Committee (WQIAC)
The WQIAC was established in 2000 to research ideas and strategies regarding the development and
implementation of water quality improvements in the Village, provide recommendations regarding
Stormwater and Wastewater, research available funding methods, and assist in Village participation in the
Florida Bay and Everglades restoration.

The Stormwater Master Plan was adopted in September 2000 by the Village Council. The primary
function of the committee since that time has been to review issues related to wastewater treatment and
make recommendations. As the Village-wide wastewater collection and transmission system nears
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completion, the committee created a water testing subcommittee that held four meetings during the past
year. The committee plans to concentrate future efforts on the Village’s wastewater utility, water quality
testing, canal restoration and stormwater issues.

The future of this committee appears to be dependent upon the Village’s ability to move forward with a
stormwater system capital project.

The Historic Preservation Commission (HPC):
Although not required by Florida Statutes, the HPC, like the Local Planning Agency was established by
adoption of an ordinance rather by adoption of a resolution like the other committees.  The HPC was
established through adoption of Ordinance No.02-14 (codified as Sections 30-1691 through 30-1701 of
the Land Development Regulations in Village’s Code of Ordinances). The HPC was established to assist
the Village with the preservation and regulation of historic and archaeological sites and properties within
Islamorada to preserve the character and history of the Village.

The HPC meets infrequently but new members may prove to be more active.  Currently they are
researching historic designation of the Russell Cottage at Green Turtle Hammock.  Because this historic
designation is a requirement of the FCT management plan for Green Turtle Hammock, continuation of the
HPC at least until this project is completed would be helpful to the Village. In the event the Village
Council decides to dissolve the HPC, the Village’s code would need to be amended to redirect the historic
preservation functions of the Village as currently included in the code.

Budget Impact:
There is no direct impact to the budget as a result of committee activities.

Staff Impact:
Village staff would continue to remain available to support committee activities and act as liaisons to all
established committees.

Recommendation:
It is recommended that the Village Council consider the information above in making any determinations
regarding a change in status to any of the committees.


